



Dear Parent/Guardian,

As part of the Year 4 Geography curriculum, the class will be undertaking work on rivers. In order to enrich the children's knowledge and understanding in this area, we are planning a trip to the Everdon Outdoor Centre on Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> March 2022. Using a variety of methods the children will find out about the physical geography of the river. Working scientifically, they will gather data about the speed of the flow, the cross section of the river and the invertebrates that inhabit it. The children will also field sketch a superb meander.

The children will leave school after registration and return by the end of the school day. Please provide your child with a packed lunch in a named disposable container so that we do not need to bring items back to school. Please ensure that if your child has hot dinners you do not order them a hot dinner for on Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> March 2022.

What does your child need to take?

- wellingtons or stout closed-in shoes
- jumper/long sleeved top and long trousers
- waterproof coat
- gloves, scarf and hat in cold weather

The total cost of the trip is £19.62. The Friends of Hartwell have kindly donated £15 annually to each child to help towards the cost of class trips/events.

Cost of the trip £19.62
Friends subsidy £15.00
Parents contribution/Pupil Premium £4.62

The contribution is voluntary but should not enough parents be willing to pay the contribution unfortunately the visit will not be able to go ahead. Parents encountering difficulty with making a contribution should speak to me.

Please complete and return the attached slip by Friday 4<sup>th</sup> February 2022 giving permission for your child to take part in the trip. We encourage all parents to make payment via your ParentMail account. If you log into your ParentMail account and select payments you will see details of the trip and the payment required. If you have any queries, please contact Mrs Bruce in the school office.

Please indicate on the reply slip below if your child is eligible for Pupil Premium funding and you would like to use some of this fund to pay for the parent contribution.

The children will benefit greatly from this first-hand experience. As with every educational visit the school takes part in, we have conducted a full risk assessment; should you wish to see these please let us know in school.

ve have conducted a full risk assessment, should you wish to see these please let us know in school.
ours sincerely,
Miss Goodman
Class Teacher
Class 4 Trip – Everdon Outdoor Centre on Thursday 3 <sup>rd</sup> March 2022
Name of Child
I would / would not like my child to take part in the Year 1 trip to the Everdon Outdoor Centre, and I have paid/will pay the parent contribution of £4.62.
My child is eligible for Pupil Premium funding and I would like to use this funding to pay the parent contribution.
Parents signature